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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To inform members of the possible opportunities for a new youth facility through funding available via myplace.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:


This report contributes to making people’s lives safer and healthier.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1 Under the Government’s ‘Aiming High’ ten year strategy, the provision of high quality youth facilities has been highlighted as a key driver in delivering positive activities.

2.2
Around £190m over the years, via the Department for children, schools and families, has been made available for the provision of such facilities, and will be administered through the Big Lottery 
Fund.

2.3
The fund is aiming to deliver significant facilities through grants ranging from £1m-£5m (see appendix for further details)

2.4
The County Council’s integrated Youth Service are acting in a supportive and advisory role for bids being developed in the County, but point out that they do not have such powers of veto re any independently produced bids.  It should be recognised, however, that only bids that can demonstrate extensive partnership working stand any chance of success.

2.5
The announcement of the myplace funding has generated a great deal of interest amongst local groups, particularly in Whalley and Longridge.

3
ISSUES

3.1 Although there is an ambition to create a myplace facility in each area, funding is by no means guaranteed, and a significant amount of work is required to generate a comprehensive bid.

3.2 There will also be a cost associated with the generation of the bid which will have to be borne by the applicant or consortium, if it is a joint bid.

3.3 Projects must also demonstrate long term sustainability, and so revenue implications must be addressed.

3.4 Young people must be at the centre of any project in terms of the initial identification of need, choosing the site and designing the facility.

3.5 Given that only one bid per area will be funded, there will be some work to arise at a preferred bid, and it is likely that this will fall on the shoulders of the Borough and County Council, even though either party may not necessarily be involved in the operation of the new facility.


4 CONCLUSIONS

4.1 In principle, the provision of myplace funding could deliver a significant youth facility in the Ribble Valley.

4.2 We do, however, have to go through a lengthy consultation process to arrive at a preferred project, the results of which will suit some organizations, but not others.

4.3 The cost of generating the bid will then have to be identified, along with who will pay for this.

4.4 In order to start the process, the Youth Service have agreed to carry out a consultation exercise amongst young people with the view of identifying what type of facility is needed, and where it would best be located.  Given the size of the facility, the locations are likely to be restricted to Clitheroe, Longridge or Whalley.

4.5 Once this is concluded, then a more detailed report, with all the potential implications, will be presented to Committee, to decide the Council’s role, if any, in the project.
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